
The American Legion, Delaware County NY Committee 2/10/2018 
The meeting was opened at  0930 hrs with the standard opening by Commander Barry Ellis 

 

The minutes, having been distributed before the meeting via email sent to each Delaware County Legion Post.  ​ Motion to 
Approve by 3rd Vice Milton Scherer , Seconded by Commander Lenard Rutherford Jr.  Approved by committee.  
 

Treasurer Report: No Report at this time, David Peake will email them to Commander and Adjutant and anyone else. 
Savings Account: $ 
Checking Account: $ 
Save-A-Vet Account: $ 
Total of all Assets: $ 

Motion to Approve by , Seconded by .  Approved by committee and subject to audit. 
 

Guests:​  Pam Curtin 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Americanism:​  Commander Barry Ellis reminded us that February is National Americanism Month 
 

Baseball:​  NR  
 

Boy Scouts:​  Commander Barry Ellis has gotten the Chairman all of the Scoutmasters in Delaware County, he also got us a list of 
the latest Eagles so that we can send them an invite to the SMD for recognition 

Boys State:​ Chairwoman Patricia Svoboda reports that there are 3 Applications in, Sidney has 4 but no paperwork yet for the 
rest, for a total of 7.  Cut off date is before our next County Meeting, numbers have been cut from 12 to 8, doesn’t mean we 
can’t get more but they have changed ours.  She will send out an email with a cut off date.  VSO Charlie Piper asked if someone 
comes in after the cut off date, can someone still go? The answer is yes but the cost goes up to $500,  if they are already an 
Alternate than we can put them in sometimes for no cost to the county or post.  

Children & Youth:​ NR 

Color Guard:​ NR 

Compliance:​ NR 

Constitution & By Laws:​ NR 

Department Convention Housing:​ NR 
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Department Visitation:​ NR 

DMS:​ NR 

Family Support Network:​ NR 

Finance Budget & Audit:​ NR 

Law & Order:​ NR 

Graves Registration & Memorials:​ Chairman Charlie Piper sends them out in a email and most everyone are not having any 
issues, except for Commander Curtain has trouble with attachments but sounds like its a computer issue.  PDF might be the best 
options. 

Historian:​ NR 

Judge Advocate:​ NR 

Law & Order:​ Chairman Charlie Piper reports that Divorce, Alimony, Child Support, many veterans think their va benefits can’t 
be touched, such as compensation but that is not true.  There are many factors and suggests getting a good lawyer when dealing 
with this topic. 

 

Legal:​ Chairman Charlie Piper has handed a paper with all the Legislative stuff for NY State.  A lot of it has to do with tax 
exemption that apply to National Guard and Reserve.  Just wants to make you aware of this information.  Also if you are taking 
Civil Service Exams, Veterans can now get the fee waived for the first time taking a specific test.  Just need to have DD214 and 
tell examiner, so this gives you a free test and veterans points which is all good.  Charlie will put the information together and 
put it in a PDF format and email it out to all. 

Legislative:​ Commander Barry Ellis reports that  Hill Day is March 12, 2018 at the Desmond Hotel in Albany, there are a block of 
rooms saved there.  There will be a breakfast from 830 am to 1000 am, hoping to get someone from each District. Bus run from 
hotel to go to the hill.  Commander Ellis isn’t sure if he is going, and 2nd Vice Patt Svoboda is considering going. 

Media & Communications:​ NR 

Membership & WINAL:​ 3rd Vice Milton Scherer has 5 transfers 1 for Walton, 1 for Margaretville, 1 for Delhi and 2 for Stamford 
that were sent to him, he gave them to Membership Chairman Michael Frisbee, who will get them to the Post’s.  Milton isn’t 
sure why he is receiving these, Commander Barry Ellis said he will look into it. 
 Commander Barry Ellis wanted to congratulate 3 posts Walton, Hancock, Andes for 100%
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National Security:​ No Committee Chairperson 

Nation Cmdr Dinner:​  NR 

Oratorical:​  Chairman Kurt Holcher reports that we had a great year, 2 contestants competed this year, Baxton Shawn from Delhi 
and Mara Frisbee from Downsville.  Mara Frisbee won at the County level, she moved on to District which she placed 2nd.  Mara 
moved on to Zone where she placed 3rd.  March 3rd is the Department competition, will let you know who won. 

Junior Oratorical discussed for 7th-8th grades and there was talk about 9th-10th grade being included, concern was discussed 
about the older kids and whether they could or should participate in both events, prizes were decided before and Post’s would 
pay the prize money.  Talk about having a different name so that kids don’t get confused.  Chairman Holcher will start working 
on this so that we can have a competition. 

POW MIA:​ Chairman Charlie Piper reported that he will be emailing the list, and also wanted to let everyone know that they are 
recovering remains from the US Oklahoma in Pearl Harbor and biggest reason for this is that the technology has gotten so much 
better. 

Scholarship:​ Chairman Barry Ellis reports that all scholarships have been mailed to every school, important dates to remember 
April 20, 2018 back to Post, Post’s should have the 2 candidates back to him by May 11, 2018, May 19, 2018 committee meeting 
to decide winners at Hancock. Time to be decided soon.  
6th District has a $300.00 scholarship, 300 word essay it is due April 1st, 2018. The last 2 years a student from Delaware County 
has won this, lets keep this going.  Pick up one on your way out the door. 
 

Sick Call, Relief & Employment:​ Chaplin John Curtin mentioned the Anniversary of the 4 Chaplin’s and did a ceremony for this.  
Chaplin Curtin visited Thomas Malz, lives in East Meredith.  He also visited the nursing home in Oneonta, and visited Robert 
Huloquest.  Also visited with James Williams and another veteran.  Chaplin Curtin also attended the Oxford Veterans Home for 
the Christmas Event.  
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Service Officer:​ Chairman Charlie Piper reports that the Bainbridge CBOC is going to be closed and moved to Oneonta, there has 
been a resolution put forth buy a County Committee to stop this.  They would like to know why no Veteran from Delaware 
County was asked how it would affect them, and where did this come from and why do they want to do this.  This is the busiest 
Clinic on the East Coast and has only been open since 2009, if you have a busy Clinic why move it.  They feel that the VA needs to 
come up with a transportation solution to help Delaware County Veterans to get to the Clinic.  Charlie says why not have both 
since the other office is so busy.  They have a slot for a second Doctor so why are we moving it, fill the slot and that will help with 
the backlog.  The Owner is willing to expand to give them more room, 2nd Vice Patt Svoboda offered to write letters if that 
would help keep it in Bainbridge. 

Sons of The American Legion:​ Commander Barry Ellis reported the numbers. 

Veterans Affairs & Rehabilitation:​ NR 

Unfinished Business:   
 
Centennial News- Challenge Coin was approved by the Committee, motion made by Guntown Post Commander Michael 
Spaccaforno , Seconded by 2nd Vice Patt Svoboda and approved by all to purchase 200 Coins to sell for $6.00 a piece, profit of 
$1.25 per coin to go toward expenses for Centennial Celebration.  4 to 5 weeks after the order is placed which will be on 
Monday February 12, 2018.  We are going to also do a t shirt and lapel pins. We will be having a table at the Veterans tent at the 
Walton Fair, sell coins, shirts, pins all of it.  No schedule has been created yet but one will be done.  
 

New Business & Correspondence:  
 
See Attachments for Correspondence 
 

Good of the Legion:​  District Meeting will be April 8, 2018 at 1:00 PM at the Sidney Post. Hope to get the CPR at this meeting. 
 
We had the opportunity to bid on a binding machine, so we bid $20.00, Motion by 2nd Vice Patt Svoboda, Seconded by 
Margaretville Commander Kurt Hulcher to reimburse Adjutant Michael Frisbee, it was approved by the committee. 
 
Adjutant Michael Frisbee made a motion that the County Legion should send one person per year to Legion College, 
Margaretville Commander Kurt Hulcher Seconded, it was approved by the committee. 
 
Walton Commander Leonard Rutherford Jr. spoke of the Memorial that is in front of the old castle on Stockton Avenue Walton is 
being moved to the new Veterans Plaza on Delaware Ave. Along with moving the Flags, if there is a dedication ceremony he will 
let us know. There will be a major change on the way Walton Post will do their Memorial Day activities. 
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Raffle Drawing Winners: 

 
 

Rising vote of thanks to host Post was giving. 
 

Next Meeting:​ April 14th, 2018 is at Franklin Post, Breakfast at 0900 hrs, Meeting starts promptly at 0930 hrs. 
 
Meeting adjourned at  1108 hrs 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Michael Frisbee 
The American Legion 
Delaware County Adjutant 
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Attachments 
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